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Provost’s Task Force on Interdisciplinary Activities

Meeting Summary

Tuesday, November 19, 12:00 noon - 1:30pm

In Attendance

Devin Hagerty, Matthias Gobbert, John Schumacher, Andy Miller, Marie-Christine Daniel-Onuta, Theodosia Gougousi, Steve Freeland, Claudia Galindo, Diane Lee, Karl Steiner, Jason Loviglio, Wendy Salkind, Tulay Adali, Constantine Vaporis, Carole McCann, and Rachel Carter

Dr. Steiner opened the meeting with a PowerPoint overview of an National Science Foundation report on the national landscape of interdisciplinary research and funding.  

He highlighted several trends within the data:

· The nuanced differences between the uses of “multidisciplinary” and “interdisciplinary.”
· The comparison of UMBC’s campus profile with the national picture within categories of award.
· The downward trend in funding, due to cuts to the federal budget.
· The national trend toward multi-investigator awards. Dr. Steiner stated that he does not expect single-investigator awards to disappear, however, they will become more competitive.
· The impediments to interdisciplinary research.  While leaders report that space and unit reporting are the significant challenges impeding interdisciplinary research, individual faculty members are more concerned about both budget control and how publication credit is allocated.
· The mechanisms for facilitating interdisciplinary research suggest the importance of fostering a collaborative environment, which can be supported by a focus on interdisciplinary research in the organization’s strategic plan.  Additionally, for principal investigators, there is a need for strong leadership, adequate training for team-based collaborations, and a strong system of communication.
Dr. McCann provided an update on the university’s strategic planning process.

The top contenders for strategic planning work groups are: 

· student experience and curriculum
· research and creative activities
· profile of the campus community
· external environment (as a possible 4th work group)
Dr. McCann said there has been common understanding about which work groups should be formed.

Rachel then provided a report on her investigation of the current UMBC undergraduate and graduate catalogs around their use of the term interdisciplinary.

Rachel used different investigative methods for searching through the two catalogs.  

For the undergraduate catalog, she used a pdf version and searched only for the term interdisciplinary.  Out of 49 undergraduate programs (including majors, minors, and certificates), 20 use this term in some form in their program descriptions. 

Dr. Vaporis mentioned that the Asian Studies program was not captured in this search because they use the phrase across the disciplines.

For the graduate catalog, however, a pdf version was not available, and Rachel read through each program description.  This allowed her to develop a greater understanding of the terminology used to suggest multiplicity and collaboration.  She found frequent use of interdisciplinary, multidisciplinary, cross-disciplinary, and integrative to describe a program’s approach, course offerings, levels of analysis and methodologies employed, the quality of preparation through the program, and/or opportunities for collaborative research.  

Rachel now plans to search for these additional terms in the undergraduate catalog to gain a broader understanding of how programs position themselves.

Rachel’s complete reports on both the undergraduate and graduate catalogs will be placed in the Box account for task force members to review.

Dr. Schumacher presented on the meetings of the survey development work group.  Survey work group members are: Drs. Freeland, Galindo, Hagerty, and Schumacher.  They have met twice since our October full task force meeting.  Much of their discussion has been around both the definition of interdisciplinary and determining what we seek to measure through the survey.  There has also been discussion around using research/teaching/service as the three domains of inquiry; whether to use open-ended questions or boxes that may be checked; and whether we should ask about attitudes, behaviors, and/or activities.

Dr. Schumacher handed out a draft of potential survey questions and asked task force members for feedback.  

Dr. McCann asked if we may have jumped too quickly to the idea of using a survey to develop our inventory of interdisciplinary activities across campus.  Are we attempting to do too much with one tool?  What can we answer with a survey, and what should we attempt to answer through alternative methods?  

There was considerable discussion following up on Dr. Steiner’s presentation about the definitions of multidisciplinary and interdisciplinary and some discussion about whether or not the task force should be working toward clear definitions of these terms. In addition to concerns about definitions, there were concerns of domain ambiguity (research/teaching/service), the effectiveness of a survey to gather the data we need, and alternative methods of data-gathering.  

Focus groups were suggested, perhaps starting with department chairs, then using a snowball sampling method to identity key faculty members who can report on interdisciplinary activities.  There was some concern that using snowball sampling may either miss significant elements or may appear that the task force is shaping the campus definition of interdisciplinarity.  

It was suggested that we also ask: What stymies you in your pursuit of interdisciplinary activities?  One member asked if we are trying to do an inventory of campus activities or trying to rate UMBC as high or low on the scale of interdisciplinarity compared to its peer institutions.  

There was discussion about the specific questions on Dr. Schumacher’s list of potential survey questions.  In particular, there was concern that some questions would provide perceptions and misconceptions, or that data gathered might not be comprehensive, if participants were unwilling to list all of the courses they feel are interdisciplinary.  Additionally, there was general agreement that service is the murkiest domain for capturing interdisciplinarity, thus we should consider leaving it off the survey.

We then moved to the formation of work groups.  The following groups were formed.

Work Group Assignments:

Curriculum and Pedagogy

Steve Freeland

Devin Hagerty

Wendy Salkind

Jason Loviglio

Andy Miller

Diane Lee

Carole McCann

Faculty Recognition and Reward

Constantine Vaporis

Matthias Gobbert

Claudia Galindo

Carole McCann

Tony Moreira

Research

Tulay Adali

Theodosia Gougousi

Marie-Christine Daniel-Onuta

John Schumacher

Andy Miller

Karl Steiner

Between now and the December 12th full task force meeting, each work group is to meet once and determine what they know, what expertise they bring to the table about their category, and what we need to know.  They will report on their findings at the December meeting.  What we need to know will then shape the research of the work groups in January and February.

For your calendar:

The next full task force meeting will be on Thursday, December 12th, 12 noon - 2 pm, in the Provost’s Conference Room (AD 1005).

